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Meeting of Council
Held at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury
At 6.00pm on Monday 26 June 2017

PRESENT

Councillors Ms J Mackenzie (Mayor), P Nutting (Deputy Mayor), P Adams, J Dean, Mrs H Fraser, P Gillam, N Green, I Jones,  N Laurens, Mrs P Moseley, A Mosley, K Pardy, A Phillips, K Roberts, H Taylor, D Vasmer & Mrs B Wall

IN ATTENDANCE

Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer) & Carol Pullen (Committee Clerk)

APOLOGIES

None.

PRAYERS

In the absence of the Council Chaplain prayers were not said.


17/17	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Shropshire Councillors
	Twin hatted members declared personal interests in matters relating to the Town Council’s relationship with Shropshire Council

	Councillor Nutting
	Declared a personal interest in item 25/17 as he is an allotment holder

	Councillor Taylor 
	Declared a personal interest in item 30/17 as he is related to a market trader




18/17	 MINUTES OF COUNCIL

The Minutes of the Annual Town Council meeting held on 15 May 2017 were submitted as circulated and read.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Town Council meeting held on 15 May 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.


19/17	MATTERS ARISING

The Town Clerk drew members’ attention to Minute 12/17 – Representatives on Outside Bodies.  Following the retirement of a number of Councillors, members were asked to consider whether, if they are happy to do so,  former councillors continue to represent Shrewsbury Town Council on these Outside Bodies or if members wish to nominate current Councillors to replace them.

RESOLVED:

That the Finance & General Purposes Committee review the list of Outside Bodies representatives.


20/17	ANNOUNCEMENTS

(i) Mayor & Deputy Mayor Engagements – Details of the Mayor & Deputy Mayor’s schedule of engagements for the months of April, May and June 2017 were circulated to members.

(ii) Announcements from the Mayor & Town Clerk – None.

RESOLVED:

That the Mayor & Deputy Mayor’s schedule of engagements be noted.


21/17	PUBLIC QUESTIONS

	There were no questions received from members of the public.


22/17	QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS

	These were no questions received from members of the Council.


Councillor Vasmer joined the meeting


23/17	FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

The minutes of the Finance and General Purposes Committee meetings held on 10 April and 05 June 2017 were submitted as circulated and read.  

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meetings held on 10 April and 05 June 2017 be accepted and approved.


24/17	RECREATION & LESIURE COMMITTEE

The minutes of the Recreation & Leisure Committee meetings held on 05 April and 14 June 2017 were submitted as circulated and read.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Recreation & Leisure Committees meeting held on 05 April and 14 June 2017 be accepted and approved.


25/17	PLANNING COMMITTEE

The minutes of the Planning Committee meetings held on 04 April, 25 April, 16 May and 13 June 2017 were submitted as circulated and read.  

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Planning Committee meetings held on 04 April, 25 April, 16 May and 13 June 2017 be accepted and approved.


26/17	JOINT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE

The minutes of the Joint Consultative Committee meeting held on 29 March 2017 were submitted as circulated and read:

Councillor Mosley reported, this being the inaugural meeting of the JCC, meetings would be held on a quarterly basis and were considered a positive step by members and staff.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Joint Consultative Committee meeting held on 29 March 2017 be accepted and approved.


27/17	ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

The minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 22 May were submitted and circulated as read.

The Town Clerk reported that during the meeting there had been questions raised which required actions.  It had been asked whether the Town Council have a greater role and influence in the quality of building design as some recent development sites had presented an off-the-shelf design, which did not reflect the local Shrewsbury vernacular.

Councillor Phillips expressed his concerns in the light of the recent tragedy in London that there may be buildings within Shrewsbury that do not meet the required fire safety standards.

Members considered this to be a matter for Shropshire Fire & Rescue to address.

Members discussed CAMS and the level of support for young people with mental health issues.  Council Youth Workers do feed into the Shropshire Child & Adolescent Mental Health Team but the service is struggling to cope with many young people on long waiting lists for support and is currently undergoing a restructure.

Members asked the Town Clerk to write to Shropshire Community Health Trust to arrange for an officer to attend a future meeting to update members on the waiting list and future plans in light of the restructuring of the service.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 22 May be accepted and presented the next Annual Town Meeting for approval.


28/17	END OF YEAR ACCOUNTS

The Responsible Financial Officer had prepared the accounts in accordance with the Accounts & Audit (England) Regulations.  The Regulations required approval of the accounts by 30 June 2017.  These accounts would be signed off by the Mayor, Town Clerk & RFO and forwarded to the Town Council’s External Auditor in readiness for external audit starting in early July.

RESOLVED:

(i) That the Annual Report for the financial year 2016/17 be adopted. 

(ii) That the Statement of Accounting Policies for the financial year 2016/17 be adopted. 

(iii) That the Annual Governance Statement for the financial year 2016/17 be adopted. 

(iv) That the Income & Expenditure Account for the financial year 2016/17 be adopted. 

(v) That the Statement of Movement of Reserves for the financial year 2016/17 be adopted. 

(vi) That the Balance Sheet as at 31 March 2017 be adopted.

(vii) That the following sections of the Annual Return for the financial year 2016/17 be adopted:

a. Section 1 Annual Governance Statement 2016/17
b. Section 2 Accounting Statement 2016/17


29/17	ROAD SAFETY CONCERNS

Members received a list of all sites in Shrewsbury of Community Road Safety concern which would be submitted to Shropshire Council in readiness for the September submission for 2018/19 programme.

Councillor Taylor queried a submission he had put forward for the junction of Hereford Road and Brook Street which did not appear on the list and Councillor Vasmer a submission for Monkmoor Road opposite the shops that was not listed.

Councillor Mosley agreed to look into this and report back at the next meeting.

Members discussed whether ‘20’s plenty’ signs would be beneficial in and around the town.  These signs are not enforceable but they could act as a deterrent and naturally cause motorists to consider their speed in restricted areas.  It was felt that these signs may not always be appropriate and it would be useful to seek expert advice on their effectiveness and cost implications.

Councillor Fraser felt that it may be helpful to request feedback from Shropshire Council on previous schemes.

The Town Clerk advised members that the Road Safety Policy puts the emphasis on Town & Parish Councils prioritising concerns within their areas.  Sites of Community Concern must be submitted via Parish Councils.

Members might need to consider wider matters:

· Traffic Counts – To understand the actual effect on a road often requires traffic counts.  These are quite expensive to put in place as they are commissioned out to the Council’s Highways Design Contractor Mouchel.  If they cannot fund traffic counts on Shrewsbury streets, would the Town Council consider paying for them?  Alternatively, is there the potential for either the Town Council’s Street Lighting Contractor or even Neighbourhood Wardens to be trained and authorised to put the kit in place?
· Vehicle Activated Signs – The Town Council has funded a number of VAS signs and these generally work from a number of identified hotspots where the infrastructure to run the sign is installed in a streetlight.  Shropshire Council are looking at upgrading their lighting stock and the new style 6m aluminium columns are not designed to support VAS.  The Town Council might therefore need to look at standalone columns that the VAS is fitted on that could be independently hooked up to the underground power supply or look at different signs that run on solar power.

RESOLVED:
	
(i) That the Report and Deadline Dates be noted
(ii) That the recommendations as presented form the basis of the Town Council’s submission


30/17	EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Public Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.


31 /17	VAT

The Responsible Financial Officer submitted a report regarding a query on VAT accounting which was raised at a recent VAT Inspection.  The Responsible Financial Officer & the Town Clerk outlined the matter in more detail.

	RESOLVED:

That the recommendations as contained within the report be agreed
